FRANK H. MURKOWSKI. GOVERNOR

STATE OF ALASKA

DEPT. OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION

DIVISION OF SPILL PREVENTION AND RESPONSE CONTAMINATED SITES PROGRAM

43335 K-Beach Road, Suite 11 Soldotna, AK 99669 PHONE: (907) 262-5210 FAX: (907) 262-2294 http://www.state.ak.us/dec/

File: 2333.38.006

July 7, 2006

Blake Hardina Alaska Roadbuilders 44482 Frontier Avenue Soldotna, AK 99669

Re:

Alaska Roadbuilders ADEC Spill # 91230114302

Project Status Update Request

Dear Mr. Hardina:

The Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation (ADEC) is sending you this letter regarding the Alaska Roadbuilders site referenced above because our records depict that Alaska Roadbuilders is the responsible party for the historical petroleum contamination that occurred at this site. The first intent of this letter is to inform you that I have been assigned project manager responsibilities for this site. Please direct all future correspondence regarding this site to:

Don Fritz

Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation
43335 K-Beach Road, Suite 11
Soldotna, Alaska 99669
907-262-5210, ext. 245
FAX: 907-262-2294
don fritz@dec.state.ak.us

I have reviewed the site file in an attempt to determine the current status of the site. From information available in our file, soil at the Alaska Roadbuilders site in Ridgeway has been contaminated by releases of petroleum products. The releases were reported to the department in 1991. Ron Rozak (Rozak Engineering) conducted a baseline survey in July, 1991 and identified several visible areas of contamination that needed to be addressed. The department approved a July 23, 1991 Quality Assurance Project Plan prepared by Ron Rozak for undertaking site assessment activities, however, we have no record that the proposed assessment activities occurred. On July 31, 1997, the department approved the June 29, 1997 proposal for assessment activities at the Alaska Roadbuilders gravel pit. However, no further information is available in our case file to depict that this assessment work was accomplished.

It is possible that additional activities have been conducted at this site, and that correspondence addressing these activities became separated from the site file. The ADEC is requesting, within

30 days of your receipt of this letter, copies of all correspondence, work plans, reports and any other information related to the assessment and/or remediation of the release since the June 29, 1997 submittal from Ron Rozak.

If no assessment or remediation activities have occurred since June 1997, the ADEC requests that you submit, within 45 days of your receipt of this letter, a work plan and timetable for assessing the current nature and extent of soil and groundwater contamination and for the completion of site cleanup and remediation.

If you have any questions regarding this letter or need further assistance, please feel free to contact me at (907) 262-5210, extension #245.

Sincerely,

Wonald 87
Don Fritz

Environmental Program Specialist